
 

 

Note of KASC Committee Meeting 

 

Date 11 August 2020 

 

 

Members in Attendance  

Gill Darbyshire (GD) Sally Johnstone (SJ) 

Alexis Kavanagh (AK) Scott Boyd (SB) 

Isabelle Watson (IW)  

Karen Thomson (KT) Margaret McGhee (MM) -    

 

Apologies : Colin Hyslop, Jillian McLaughlin, Lorna Whyte, Silvia Robertson 

 

1. Meeting Format 

 

Due to ongoing Covid-19 restrictions this meeting was held as a video conference. The minutes of the 

previous meeting were agreed. 

 

 

2.  Staying In Touch 

 

Efforts to stay in touch are becoming increasingly difficult. There has been little interest in the seniors Zoom 

meetings and there is little  new material for the instagram pages. It was felt that the keeping in touch efforts 

should now be directed at the getting outdoor training up and running. 

 

3. Coaches 

 

SMcI’s contract was initially for 1 year and it came to an end at the beginning of August. The contract 

specifies a 20 hour week for 50weeks. The committee agreed to extend the contract under the current terms 

for a further year. However there was a request for more transparency with regards how the time is allocated. 

Currently SMcI submits a monthly timesheet however going forward it was suggested that the committee 

needed to take a greater interest in this timesheet.  

 

3 coaches have expressed an interest in undertaking there Level 2 training with Scottish Swimming.  The 

cost of the course is £600 and a grant is available on completion of the course for £350. This would mean an 

initial outlay of £1,800 with the possibility of this reclaiming to £1,050 if the grant was secured. The 

committee are keen to support the coaches taking this training however given the significant cost tit would be 

subject to the following conditions: 

 
  Coach pay £50 of the upfront cost, this will be returned on completion of the course 
  If the coach fails to complete the course they will be expected to pay the full course fees 
 On completion of the course the coach shall provide at least 30 hours of coaching at KASC training 

sessions (gala time would not count towards the 30 hours). 

 

GD will inform Sharon and coaches of these conditions. 

 

 

4. Finances 

 

No swimmers have opted to leave the club since lockdown and only one family has requested hardship 

payment. It was agreed that the the fees should remain at £10 for September but be reviewed on a monthly 



 

 

basis depending on the level of training and club activity.  Monthly income is about £700 and outgoings are 

£1200. The saving account remains about £40k. 

 

Factors effecting the re-instating fees were discussed. Taking a staggered approach was suggested as it was 

thought it may encourage more swimmers to stay with the club. Concern was raised that the the longer 

swimming is out the more likely that we will be to loose swimmers particularly if other sports activities are 

starting back up. The matter will be discussed further at the next meeting. 

 

GD agreed to check with Scottish Swimming that there was no barrier to having a phased return to 

fees.  

 

It is understood that the West District have decided to waive their normal fee £3 per person for this year 

provided that clubs continue to submit the necessary information on swimmer numbers. 

 

Whilst the future aim will be to grow the club it was suggested that in the first instance those members who 

have stuck with the club during the last 5-6 months will be given priority when it comes to swimming time 

(which is likely to be limited).  

 

 

5. Return to Training 

 

Scottish Swimming has recommended that clubs have a COVID-19 team responsible for overseeing that the 

appropriate safeguards are in place. Scott Thomson has agreed to be the lead Covid-19 officer and will be 

attending Scottish Swimming training on 13/8/20.  Scott will then share this information with the COVID-19 

team. A good number of volunteers have come forward to hep with Covid liaison duties from both existing 

committee members and parents. GD, SR,IW, AK, JMc from the committee and Lorraine Richmond and 

Yvonne Lazenbury. Most already have completed the disclosure checks and those who haven’t have 

applications in progress. 

 

It is recognised that there is still no fixed date for getting back to the Galleon for swimming however there is 

an option for conducting land training at local parks and outdoor spaces in accordance with 

Government/Scottish Swimming guidance. IW /SMcI prepared a risk assessment covering such outdoor 

activities for comment. There is a requirement for pre-event health checks. /updates was discussed. At 

present, on the basis that there is no requirement from Scottish Swimming to do it, it was agreed that we 

would not take swimmers temperatures on arrival at an outdoor training event. However, it was agreed that 

the each swimmer/parent must complete and submit Scottish Swimming’s health update template to KASC 

prior to attending each event. The mechanism for submitting was yet to be agreed.  

 

Several actions were agreed this forward: 

 

• KT to forward risk assessment to ST for comment following training 

• All to provide comments on risk assessment no later than 15 August 

• ST,IW,GD to agree amendments to risk assessment 

• IW to draft a communication to parents/ swimmers about outdoor training 

• GD to contact SMcI regarding potential timings, venues and groupings for outdoor training 

• SB to set up a Whats App group for outdoor training to share information and obtain 

confirmation from parents on swimmer well being prior to each event.  

• SB to arrange with SMcI to purchase a suitable first aid kit. 

• SB and MM to confirm that all swimmers had paid their SASA membership fees before being 

invited to training 

 

 

 

6. Lanzarote 

 



 

 

SB is still waiting for costs of the re-booked Lanzarote trip to be finalised. Once we have a final cost SB will 

email the members who are illegible to attend to see if there are any others interested in attending. 

   

 

7. AOCB 

 

AGM- is planned for the 6th October. AK has volunteered to stand for president as GD steps down. The 

meeting will be held as a google meet. This platform offers good flexibility with regards numbers and time. 

There are no major issues with regards the constitution this year however there will be some discussion on 

fees. Papers need to be made available to members at least 28 days in advance of the meeting (8 September).  

 

Swimmers plus  - SJ has volunteered to take forward the Swimmers Plus review with help from MM. GD to 

inform Emma Cummings at Scottish Swimming.  

 

SB to work with SMcI regarding the purchase of a suitable first aid kit. 

 

8. Date of Next Meeting 

 

The next meeting will be via google teams and set up by SB. This is a practice for the AGM. Meeting date 

agreed as 1 September to allow time to prepare for the AGM. 

 

 


